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Ho Chi Minh city, December 7", 2023

Dear Professor Shinji Uemoto,
President, Shiga University of Medical Science
Professor Masaji Tani,

Chief of the Editorial Committee for the 50th Anniversary Commemorative Journal

| am delighted to hear that Shiga University of Medical Science is celebrating your 50th
anniversary next year. On behalf of Choray Hospital, | consider it a great honor and privilege
to sincerely congratulate on this meaningful occasion. This milestone not only represents
the rich history of your esteemed institution, but also reflects our unwavering commitment to

excellence in medical education and research.

Over the years, the collaboration between Choray Hospital and Shiga University of Medical
Science has played an important role in fostering a dynamic exchange of knowledge, skills
and expertise. Our partnership has played a pivotal role in improving the quality of health
care delivery, medical research, and education at both institutions. Joint projects, joint
research projects, and exchange programs have not only strengthened the ties between our

medical communities but have also contributed greatly to the advancement of medicine.

Going forward, | propose to explore new avenues of collaboration, identify new areas of
research, and continue to foster the exchange of ideas and talents. Together, we can make
great strides in solving the healthcare challenges of our time and contribute to the
betterment of society as a whole.

We once again congratulate you on this incredible milestone and look forward to our
continued collaboration and continued prosperity in our partnership.

Sincerely and best regards,

Director
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Nguyen Tri Thuc, MD, PhD



